
 

 

February 18, 2025 
  
Via Email 
Christopher Bavitz 
cbavitz@law.harvard.edu 
  
RE: Freedom of Information Act Request #25-F-00209: Request on behalf of Public Resource for 
baby product and toy regulation standards and related materials. 
  
Dear Mr. Bavitz: 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request seeking information from the U.S. 
Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC). CPSC’s Office of Hazard Reductions, and Office of 
the General Counsel, Division of Regulatory Affairs, searched their records using the search terms and 
time frames you provided in your request. Copies of the relevant ASTM standards are available to view 
for free at https://www.astm.org/products-services/reading-room.html. No other records were located. 
 
FOIA Administrative Procedure  
Right to appeal. According to CPSC's regulations implementing the FOIA at 16 C.F.R. § 1015.7, a 
partial denial of access to records may be appealed. If you are not satisfied with the response to this 
request, you may administratively appeal in writing, addressed to FOIA APPEAL, Office of the General 
Counsel, ATTN: Division of Information Access, U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission, 4330East 
West Highway, Room 820, Bethesda, MD 20814-4408. Your appeal must be postmarked or 
electronically transmitted (cpscfoiarequests@cpsc.gov) within 90 days of the date of the response to 
your request.  
 

Before filing a formal appeal with CPSC, you may contact me or CPSC’s FOIA Public Liaison, Robert 
Dalton (rdalton@cpsc.gov), via email or at 1-800-638-2772, for any further assistance, or to discuss 
any aspect of your request. Assistance may include guidance on possible reformulation of your request 
or an alternative time frame for processing the request. You may contact us Monday – Friday from 
8:00AM – 4:30PM ET 
 

Right to Mediation. Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) 
at the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they 
offer. The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information Services, 
National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, MD 20740-
6001; email: ogis@nara.gov; telephone: 202-741-5770; toll free: 1-877-684-6448; fax: 202-741-5769.  
 

 

https://www.astm.org/products-services/reading-room.html


Page 2 – Christopher Bavitz 
25-F-00209 
 
Fees. No fees were charged.  
 
Sincerely, 
  
 
 
 
Abioye Mosheim Oyewole 
Assistant General Counsel/Director 
Office of the General Counsel 
Division of Information Access 
301-504-7454 
aoyewole@cpsc.gov 
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